SJCPOA

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

11/30/06

Rm. 110 of the Canlis Bldg.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: P. BRENNAN, M. CHILDRESS, R. EVANS, E. KREDIET, S. GUZMAN, J. HOOD, & T. ROWE 


MEMBERS PRESENT: T. NELSON, L. WALDEN, K. PADILLA, J. SANTOSTEFANO, J. CHRISTENSEN, R. HOHENTHANER, C. JIMENEZ, A. SALAS, H. FONTES, D. SYHACHECK, M. GARCIA, R. BROWN, V. BONPUA, C. ALCANTARA 

President Rich Evans called the meeting to order at 5:43 pm. 

Roll call (sign in sheet) 

Preparation for upcoming contract negotiations:

· Rich Evans advised that our labor Representative sent a letter to San Joaquin County’s Labor Relations. Wayne Heine (of L.R.) sent a reply letter indicating that they are looking forward to negotiations. 

· Negotiation Team is comprised of: Rich Evans, Paul Brennan, Travis Rowe, and La Tosha Walden. 

Elections - Brennan explained the results of the recent elections:

· Rich Evans was re elected President. La Tosha Walden was elected for Secretary. Two new Board members were elected, Vann Dy and Heather Fontes. Board members remaining include: Susan Guzman, Paul Brennan, Travis Rowe, and Emily Krediet. 

As a side note, Paul advised members not to use the County email system to contact Board members regarding Association issues.  

Open forum, Q&A:  
· Rich Evans began by explaining that as our own bargaining unit, we no longer have to pay dues to SEIU and the Association simultaneously. We will now only be paying due to the Association. The dues amount will be structured the same as SEIU’s, that is 1.8% of your base salary. Rich directed members to check the PORAC/LDF website for details about plan coverage. 

· Heather Fontes asked a question about our contract status. Rich Evans replied, and explained that we are currently working without a contract. Paul Brennan explained where the County and SEIU are with bargaining, but emphasized that it does not have a direct effect on us, as we are no longer bargaining as a part of SEIU. 

· Adam Salas asked when negotiations would begin, and how long would it last. Richard Evans estimated that negotiations would likely take place in a few months. 

· Adam Salas asked if Lifetime Medical Retirement would be on the table. Paul Brennan explained the County’s position on the issue. Paul added, that anyone hired prior to 8/27/01 will have Sick Leave converted and applied to your medical upon retirement; unless they previously opted out. Paul also said that the County is phasing out the Sick Leave Conversion program. 

· Rich Evans drew the meeting to a close discussing Administration’s interest in omitting MOAs from the progressive discipline ladder. Robby Brown expressed his interpretation on its origin. Heather Fontes countered and stated that Juvenile Hall uses a different form, instead of the MOA. 

Rich Evans adjourned the meeting at 6:20pm. 

